MATCH REPORT
15/04/2008
Port Vs  Choose an item.
At Choose an item.
REPORT:
Matty and myself have found that we have had a very positive start to our 2008 campaign. The numbers at training have been pleasing and the attitude and commitment of the players has been very good.

We have been very fortunate to attract a number of new players to our wonderful club.  We welcome back Tom Clarke who will be a fantastic asset to our team structure.  We were also very pleased when Aaron Featherstonhaugh and Jamie Dunkley decided to jump on board as they both are very good running players who will build on our teams pace which is crucial in any footy code.  The return of Chad Parrish will provide us with another strong marking option up forward and the experience of Nathan Lynch will be very valuable.  We also welcome Dylan Welsh, Rob Anderson, Matty Woolford, Ash Woodward and the return of Premiership player Matty Adams. Combine the above with our wonderful existing players and we have once again established a healthy and strong list.

I am also looking forward to seeing our young players develop further and become consistent contributors to our team.  Players such as Simon Treloar, Terry Hall,  Matt Thornton, Josh Sykes, Matty Fitzgerald, Campbell Smith, Nathan White,Cody Brooke have all had a pleasing pre season.  

I also acknowledge young players taking the step up from u18’s to Senior Footy including Matt Cannolle, Warren Kruger and Tom Arbon I wish them well.

We were all concerned at the prospect of losing our number one ruckmen Michael Burford.  With North Adelaide offering Michael a chance to play league it was an opportunity he considered seriously.  Burf has been a wonderful player and more importantly he has been a fantastic person.  We fully support and encourage Burf and his venture to play SANFL.  He will play with North indefinitely but we certainly leave the door open for Burf to return in the mighty green and white.

Both our trial games showed positive signs.  We have established a game plan and a style that will once again be very competitive in our league.  But we need all players to show the hunger and desire to achieve success.  It comes with commitment, discipline and overall effort.  Port Bulldogs demand and expect success on and off the field.  This is our expectation and we will stop at nothing to once again experience the feelings of another premiership.

I wish all players the very best for another exciting and memorable year. 

Regards 

Don DePalma

